GAELIC COLLEGE FOUNDATION

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

June 21, 2018
The meeting was called to order by Vice-Chair Margie Beaton.  She welcomed all in attendance.

Minutes of the 2017 Annual General Meeting were read by Jennifer Daisley.  It was moved by Gail Montgomery, seconded by Anne Peters, to approve the minutes as read.  Motion carried.

CEO Report

CEO Rodney MacDonald presented his report.  He expressed thanks to the College’s staff for their hard work and support in the last year.  Wednesday night ceilidhs were held all year with many of them being sponsored.  He gave a report of KitchenFest! and summer school.  The new legislation has been passed and is awaiting cabinet approval.  The by-laws will need to be updated and voted on.  Capital upgrades on the old craft shop are progressing and will be completed in the fall.  The new pavilion is ready for use.  The date for finalizing the sale agreement on St. Joseph’s Renewal Centre is June 29th and the CEO expects to have offers for financing from banks, environmental assessments and the appraisal complete.  He thanked the board of governors for their continued support.  Margie Beaton thanked the CEO for brining the College forward and the positive atmosphere.

Audited Statements

John MacNeil of Grant Thornton presented the draft audited financial statements to March 31, 2018.  He thanked College staff for their co-operation during the audit.  It was moved by Ernie MacAulay, seconded by Jennifer Daisley, to approve the audited financial statements.  Motion carried.  Margie Beaton advised that as we are at the end of the three year term, Request for Proposals for next year’s audit will be sent out and the audit firm will be decided at the fall meeting.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned on motion by Ernie MacAulay.

